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Emberton Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group

          (A committee of Emberton Parish Council)

   Minutes of Meeting held virtually – 5th January 2021
Present:

Jason Bevan - Chairman



Fred Markland – Vice Chairman


Melanie Duncan



Colin Jamieson



Virginia Tierney


Chris Akrill – Town Planning Services


Karen Goss – Clerk
	1.

2.

3.

4.
5.
6.

7.

8.

9.


	Apologies for Absence – There were no apologies for absence.
Declarations of Interest in items on the Agenda - There were no Declarations of Interest in items on the Agenda.
To approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 14th December 2020 – The Minutes of the previous Meeting held on the 14th December 2020 were agreed. The clerk to provide the Minutes to the Chairman for signing at the next face to face meeting.  
Public comments, questions or representations – There were no public present.
Agree amended settlement boundary – This has now been amended and approved and it was agreed to remove this item from the agenda.

Agree changes to V6 of the Emberton Neighbourhood Plan – Jason thanked Chris for putting together the plan.  Melanie commented that the site descriptions required amending as the settlement boundary had changed.  Chris stated that he had noted the suggested corrections identified by Melanie and Fred and would incorporate them into the plan.  Action: CA. Fred stated that he would like to challenge the Ward Councillors regarding the process of Acorn Early Years Foundation being selected to provide a nursery provision and forest school at Emberton School.  It was hoped that the proposal from Acorn Early Years Foundation would bring about parking for the village but it was agreed that this did not affect the neighbourhood plan.  Action: The clerk to email Ward Councillor Keith McLean.  Action: KG
Next steps – Public consultation – process and timeline – Jason stated that the neigbourhood plan needed to be circulated to the parish councillors in the next few days before the meeting on the 12th January.  Chris commented that it was unlikely that MKC would permit a consultation in the lockdown phase.  Jason stated that it was important to get the neighbourhood plan complete so that it could go on the website.  Chris stated that submitting the plan under Article 14 would start the process of consultation.  Melanie asked if the plan should be submitted to the Ward Councillors.  Chris commented that the group could continue to make changes to the plan under Regulation 14.  Melanie made reference to the planning white paper and asked whether this needed to be referred to in the plan.  Chris responded that at the moment the white paper was not concrete and this could be added in later on.  It was noted that due to Brexit, Chris had taken out the reference to European legislation.  It was felt that there were very clear reasons why the plan had emerged as it had.   The feedback from the initial consultation in February 2020 had indicated that residents felt the plan showed too many houses which were in the wrong place and needed to be better placed in the village.  MKC had also identified a five year housing supply.  Collectively, the comments justified having a re-think.  Melanie commented that the parish council had been kept up to date with the changes to the plan.  It was agreed that Jason and Chris would attend the parish council meeting to answer any questions.
Chris commented that he needed to have a discussion with David Blandamer to see what the current process was regarding consultation.  Action: CA
Any other business – Grant ​– Chris stated that it would be better to apply for the grant in the next financial year.
Email from Smith Jenkins – It was noted that an email from a senior planning at Smith Jenkins had been received asking if there would be an opportunity for any local landowners/developers to put forward sites for allocation in the plan or, if not, when this would be possible.  Chris commented that if someone put a site forward, it would need to be considered although it did not necessarily mean that the site had to be accepted.  It would also depend on what stage the plan was at; it could only be put forward between Regulation 14 and Regulation 15.  Action: The clerk to respond to Smith Jenkins.  Action: KG
Date of next virtual meeting – Fred commented that the steering group may need to meet more frequently given the stage of the plan.  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th January 2021 at 7pm 
The meeting closed at 7.42pm
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